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The best home 
to be in is 
your own
Having Home Instead Senior Care 
help me around the 
house means I don’t 
have to go anywhere.

If, like Stanley, you would like to remain 
in your own home, we can help. 

homeinstead.co.uk/reigate  
or call 01737 529 793
Each Home Instead Senior Care® franchise office is independently 
owned and operated. Copyright © Home Instead Senior Care 2019.

COMPANIONSHIP  |  MEALS AND NUTRITION 

PERSONAL CARE  |  MEMORY CARE
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ROGER MESSENGER
To most in Outwood “Roger” quite simply meant Roger Messenger 
– trustee of the charity Lloyd Hall, long-time chair of Lloyd Hall 
Management Committee, some-time chair of the Village Show 
Committee, fundraising auctioneer par excellence, classic car enthusiast, 
musician and band leader plus commander-in-chief of three charismatic 
golden retrievers.  A connoisseur of the finer things in life, a little known 
fact is that he was also fluent in Russian!
 
Very sadly, Outwood News reports that Roger has died after a tragic 
accident in his home.
 
Roger’s enthusiasm for and inspirational influence on the village was 
boundless.  It was in very large part his leadership, expertise, negotiating 
skills and sheer hard work over many years which turned into reality the 
concept of demolishing the old Lloyd Hall and creating a new one.
 
It will be no surprise that in his professional life Roger was also of 
considerable influence.  Senior partner of a London firm of surveyors 
with origins back in the 1840’s, twice president of the IRRV, Institute of 
Revenues, Rating and Valuation, chairman of TEGoVA, The European 
Group of Valuers’ Associations, which is a pan-European association of 
70,000 registered valuers – and more.  Roger was amongst the top few in 
his field and was regularly called upon either to act as expert witness or 
to arbitrate in high profile legal cases.
 
Roger put all that expertise and background knowledge to great effect 
for the benefit of Outwood.
 
Roger will be remembered for his great kindness, wise advice, sense of 
humour and friendship.
 
Outwood will always be grateful to Roger and he will be greatly missed.
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Rector's Ramblings
CHURCH NEWS

One of the things that has struck me about writing my magazine 
letters this year is how fast the situation changes.  Editorial and 
printing deadlines mean I write two or three weeks before the 
beginning of the month I’m writing for and I’m left wondering 
what our world be like by the time you come to read what I’m 
writing – and this month especially so.  For the first time in 
my ministry I’m not yet certain how to plan the Christmas 
services this year.   There will definitely be Christmas services 
on our website (www.windmillchurches.co.uk) but at this point, 
whether we may also be allowed services in church and what 
form they might take, who knows? 

This has been the year when everything has been different, and different in ways that 
would have been unimaginable at the beginning of the year.  Maybe you’re feeling the 
same uncertainties about plans for Christmas as well.  Thinking of plans reminds of the 
saying The best laid plans of mice and men often go awry, adapted from Rabbie Burns (and 
after all this is a New Year letter as well so it seems appropriate to bring him in!).  His poem 
To a mouse is an apology from a ploughman to a mouse for accidentally destroying the 
mouse’s home.  In the poem the mouse’s plans are disrupted by man but one Christmas, 
200 years ago in a little village in Austria, a mouse disrupted man’s plans. . .

The story goes that the day before Christmas, Christmas Eve, the church organ had broken 
down – a mouse had eaten a hole in the bellows.  The young pastor of the church wondered 
what to do – it would be a silent night without the organ – and with that he remembered 
the poem he’d written a couple of years earlier ‘Silent night’.  He showed it to the organist 
who there and then wrote out a simple tune to be played on a guitar.  And that night at 
midnight mass the priest and the organist sang the song to the congregation – and a carol 
was born.  Silent night is a beautiful carol, originally written in German and translated into 
nearly 300 languages and dialects across the world.

Throughout this year we have lived with so much uncertainty and as Christmas approaches 
uncertainty is still with us.  But Silent Night tells of the birth of the Christ child and of the 
light and love of God that he brings into the world.  What the Christmas story is all about.  
In our uncertainty the celebration of Christmas reminds us of the certainty that the most 
important things in the world are love and kindness – and at heart they are the same thing.  
And I think if the pandemic has taught us anything, as individuals, as a community and 
as a world, it has taught us that. 
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CHURCH NEWS

With love and prayers 
Nicholas                                                                      Nicholas.calver@btinternet.com

So however uncertain your plans are for Christmas, the timeless certainty of the message 
of Christmas sounds out across the years.  And this year especially (though this is also true 
of every year), it tells us that the best things we can ever do, the best ways we can live our 
lives, come from love and kindness, sharing them, spreading them around, reaching out 
to one another and bringing the light and life and love of God into the world.

And you know, one thing I’m certain of, one way or another, is that we will be singing 
Silent Night this Christmas:
				    Silent night! Holy night!
				    Son of God, love’s pure light
				    Radiant beams from Thy Holy Face
				    With the dawn of redeeming grace,
				    Jesus, Lord, at Thy Birth!
				    Jesus, Lord, at Thy Birth! 

DECEMBER SERVICES IN CHURCH, ONLINE AND ON CD
At time of writing no services are allowed in church, though hopefully, this will 
have changed by the time you read this.  The latest information about services 
can be found on the church website (www.windmillchurches.co.uk) and on the 
noticeboard at the church.  But whatever the guidelines about services taking 
place in church, all the December and Christmas services will be available on our 
website. 
The Church is open for private prayer each day.  Please follow the guidelines posted 
on the door. 
If you don’t have internet access but would like to be part of the weekly services, or 
know someone else who would appreciate them, ring or email Nicholas 

(01342 842224; Nicholas.calver@btinternet.com)
and he will arrange to get a service delivered on a CD. 
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D C Read Builders & Landscapers

‘Quality Workmanship’
01342 843023                                                   07706 467803                info@dcreadbuilders.vpweb.co.uk          

www.dcreadbuilders.co.uk

Outside In Locksmiths

Available 24 Hours

0800 772 39 72

Domestic, Commercial, Landlord.

Lock Outs, New Locks,
Lock Repairs.

Wooden, Upvc, Composite 
and Aluminium doors locks 

repaired.

Fully Insured. 

Free Quotes.

outsideinlocksmiths.co.uk
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ROYAL BRITISH LEGION
Outwood Branch

WE WILL REMEMBER THEM

On behalf of the Outwood Branch of the Royal 
British Legion, I would like to thank each and every 
one of you who donated to this year's disrupted 
Poppy appeal.  By the size of the donations of 
which I am personally aware, you were most 
generous and for those of you who would like to 
make a donation even now, lines are still open!
Let us all hope and pray that on 11/11/2021 we 
will be able to commemorate those who gave their 
lives, in a more appropriate manner again.
Paul Daniels
Chairman Royal British Legion, Outwood Branch

Pictured left is Mason and he was remembering 
his Grandfather.
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OPENING TIMES
Monday CLOSED

Tuesday to Friday  9.30am - 16.00pm
Saturday  9.30am - 12.00pm

FOOD BANK

OUTWOOD  
FOOD BANK 
is now in action. 

This will be supporting the 
work of Horley Food Bank, 
distributing to those in great 
need locally in Smallfied, 

Salfords & Horley

Donation points are located at :- 
 
Outwood Common ‘The Gallery’ 
Gayhouse Lane ‘Copsley Court’ 
Scotts Hill ‘Cammomile Cottage’ 
The Church Porch The Church 
Millers Lane ‘Holly Cottage’ 
Bellwether Lane ‘Carillon’ 
Brickfield Road ‘Juniors’ next to village hall 
 
Please add a few non-perishables to your shopping 
basket, then leave in one of the donation boxes. 
Suggested items needed are tinned meals (chicken 
in sauce, meatballs etc.), tinned tuna, tinned rice 
pudding, tinned fruit, tinned custard, packet of 
noodles, instant mash, chocolate spread, 
mayonnaise, ketchup, marmite, squash, long life 
juice, WHT milk cereals, sugar, crackers, washing 
up liquid, house hold cleaners, shampoo, 
toothpaste, nappies and any sanitary items. 
 
All will be gratefully received THANK YOU!!!
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Local teenager looking for;
Dog Walking, Dog Sitting, 

Baby Sitting, House Sitting, 
Gardening/Lawn Mowing, 

Car Washing 
and any other small jobs.

Please contact Patrick Smith
patchgymnast@aol.com

07884 121110

U
UKCraftFairs.com

Connecting the
Arts and Crafts

community

BABYSITTING
Reliable 16 year 

old girl from 
Outwood 

available for 
babysitting.

Please contact Keeva Martin
07821 736059

keeva@family-martin.co.uk
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NATURE WATCH

Mike F Johnson

Autumn colours have been glorious and many trees have been hanging onto their leaves, 
particularly the oaks that from a distance, look a dull, reddish brown but when the sun 
shines the colour changes to a glistening bronze. High winds, mainly the leftovers of 

Caribbean hurricanes, have been a regular feature over the last two months but I always think of 
them as nature's broom usually piling leaves in the difficult to reach corners.  From mid October 
to mid November the general pattern was for generally mild conditions but with one or two frosty 
nights at the half-way stage, which finished off the dahlias.  The last of the swallows left for their 
winter quarters in late October to fly south over the west of France, Spain, Morocco and the Sahara 
down to South Africa.  By early November wood pigeon numbers increased locally with the arrival 
of flocks of birds from the north as they migrate to their winter feeding grounds in the south and 
south west of the country.

The cooler moist conditions of autumn are ideal for fungi, when many produce their fruiting 
bodies, such as the white caps of the edible ones including field mushrooms and the chef 's favourite 
the chanterelles, or the toxic or downright poisonous such as the white spotted bright red toadstool 
the fly agaric.  Fungi are  fascinating organisms and there is no doubt that without them life on earth 
could not exist.  There are believed to be between 1 and 3 million species worldwide of which about 
120,000 have been identified.  Here in the UK there are over fifteen thousand, hence the reason that 
it is often difficult to identify some of the more unusual or uncommon ones.  Such was the case at a 
property near South Park manor when I came across what at first seemed to be dark brown, almost 
black, fallen leaves on the front lawn.  On closer examination and research they turned out to be Bay 
Cup fungi (Peziza badia) one of a family of over a hundred species of fungi that grow on old wood 
and dung and can be found across Europe and parts of Asia.  Bay refers to the reddish brown colour 
of the young fungi which darken to almost black as they age. An unusual feature is the method of 
spore distribution in that wind-blown particles landing in the cup trigger the release of spores. 

It was back in October 2010 that I mentioned on a visit to my 
daughter Elaine's in northern France, I saw, for the first time, a 
swallowtail butterfly, which is a slightly different to our rare sub 
species found in Norfolk.  However, an even bigger surprise was to 
receive a photograph from Elaine, once again taken in her garden, of 
a scarce swallowtail (Iphiclides podalirius), also called a sail or pear-
tree butterfly.  It is very rare in the UK but fairly common across 
Europe.  The wings are delta shaped with black tiger stripes and span 
of between 6.5 and 8cms; the main host plant is blackthorn.

An exciting piece of good news to end the year is that the UK is 
creating a 690,000 square kilometre protected marine reserve around 
Tristan da Cahuna, which will be over three times the size of the UK.

Finally a couple of books that will make great reads over Christmas;
	 Crow Country by Mark Cocker published by Vintage provides a fascinating insight into 	
	 the lives of rooks.
	 The Salt Path by Raynor Winn published by Michael Joseph tells the story of a walk 	
	 around the South West Coastal Path.  
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Home or Office 
Desktop – Laptop – Network

Specialists
We Come to You!

On-site or pickup and return service

Fixed price repairs - 1000+ Clients       
25 yrs+ experience - No Fix No Fee 

Call Steve or Caroline  
01342 834267             

07771 666759
enquiries@sensiblepcsolutions.co.uk              

www.SensiblepcSolutions.co.uk 

KEEPING OUTWOOD 
BUG FREE FOR 16 YEARS
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CHARTERED DESIGNERS
PROJECT MANAGERS

Architecture   v Interior Design
Engineering   v Surveying

Town Planning   v   Project Management

For all aspects of building
design and construction

Contact Bill Morle FCSD MFPWS
01342 843336

email: bill@a-bdesigns.co.uk

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 
 
 

 

                                                                                                                                                    
 

                Taxation & Accountancy services for: 
 

 Business Start Ups  Limited Companies 
 Individuals  Partnerships 

 

Call: 01737 224891             
www.cheeldwheelerandco.co.uk        

 
 

Cheeld Wheeler & Co  
                   CHARTERED CERTIFIED ACCOUNTANTS  

 

 
       
 
 

Helgaz 
Flowers
Modern & Traditional Floristry

Flowers to suit all budgets
Weddings, Funerals

and all other occasions

01342 843777
helgazflowers@gmail.com
www.helgazflowers.co.uk

Please like us on xxx   
1b Wheelers Lane, Smallfield, Surrey RH6 9PT



14

NOVEMBER MEETING HIGHLIGHTS

Next Meeting: Tuesday 12th of January at 8pm  
Members of the public are invited to 
attend our meetings. Please contact 
parish.clerk@outwood.org and you 

will be sent a link to the  
Zoom meeting 

Planning Matters We were joined, this 
evening, by some extra local residents, keen 
to discuss the planning application: 2020/1461, 
The Standard, Brickfield Rd, Establishment of 
an annual temporary (April to October) 
glamping site (max 10 Bell tents). The residents 
expressed concern that not all the comments 
submitted were appearing on the website. District 
Councillor (Cllr) Harry Fitzgerald reassured the 
residents that the planning officer responsible 
would ensure all the comments would be 
considered before a decision is made. Cllr Jane 
Howard advised that comments have been 
submitted on behalf of the Parish Council. Cllr 
Fitzgerald has followed up with the planning 
officer to ensure all comments, submitted in 
whichever format, would be attached to the 
application. 
 

Sustainable Outwood 
The application for funds to carry 
out the feasibility study has been 
submitted to the Energy Hub. We 
should know the result of the 
application in January 

Eleanor, our local National Trust Ranger, is back 
in her office and the Volunteers hope to be able 
to get back to work in the spring 
Plans to install additional Defibrillators in the 
village continues with plans for one to be 
installed at the Dog & Duck. 
Castle Asset of Community Value - please see 
elsewhere in this issue  
Cllr Howard will be progressing with the project 
to install a natural play trail in the woods 

 

 

Our local MP, Claire Coutinho, 
has initiated a Local Roads 
Survey for Burstow, Horne & 
Outwood. By now you should 
have had one through your 
door.  
If you have any concerns at all 
about the use of our roads by 
HGV’s you should complete the 
survey and return it to Clare as 
soon as possible. It is vital that 
residents complete and return 
the survey, to provide evidence 
of the HGV levels travelling 
along and through our local 
areas. Please include details of 
the roads you feel are most 
affected. If you have not 
received the survey please do 
get in touch and we will get one 
to you. 

For meeting agendas and minutes and any 
current planning applications please visit 

the website at www.outwood.org and click 
on Parish Council 
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CONTACT DETAILS

DISTRICT COUNCILLORS
Kevin Bourne		  07963 833154
Harry Fitzgerald		  01342 832475
Colin White		  tbc
COUNTY COUNCILLOR
Rose Thorn 		  01342 836852
TANDRIDGE DISTRICT COUNCIL
General			   01883 722000
Noise, dangerous structures, 
pest control, pollution, flooding, 
tree enforcement etc.
Amenity Services		 0800 7834843
Abandoned cars, flytipping, 
graffiti or vandalism.
Rubbish collection BIFFA	 01342 837346
Removal of unwanted vehicle	 01883 732998

www.tandridge.gov.uk
SURREY COUNTY COUNCIL
General			   03456 009009
Pot Holes			  0300 200 1003
Verge Cutting		  01342 837666

www.surreycc.gov.uk
MEMBER OF PARLIAMENT
Claire Coutinho
Email: claire.coutinho.mp@parliament.uk
House of Commons (Direct Line)	020 7219 7643
Constituency Office Oxted	 01883 715782
MEP
Daniel Hannan		  020 7222 9000
GATWICK AIRPORT NOISE
Automated line 		  01293 311568
Flight tracker on Gatwick Airport website
REDHILL AERODROME NOISELINE
Please copy any response received 	 01737 888123
using this Noiseline to the Parish Clerk

NATIONAL TRUST
Harewoods Estate Office	 01342 843225
Lead Ranger - Mark Richards  - 07770 887679
Area Ranger - Eleanor Yoxhall - 07769 885991

www.nationaltrust.org.uk

LLOYD HALL
Booking Secretary
Jo-Ann Harvey		  07435 882640
E-mail: lloydhall.outwood@hotmail.co.uk
Management Committee Secretary
Jane Forbat 		  01342 842834
E-mail: lhmc@lloydhall.org

POLICE
Emergency Attendance 	 999
Report non-urgent incidents	 101

Crime Prevention Advice
Mark Howells

E-mail: mark.howells@surrey.pnn.police.uk
Tandridge Safer Neighbourhood Team 
E-mail: tandridge@surrey.pnn.police.uk

Neighbourhood Specialist Officer (NSO)
PC 40300 Kevin Stimson

Tel: 101 or M: 07720 061363
Email: kevin.stimson@surrey.pnn.police.uk

PCSO 12437 Conrad Cheeseman
Tel; 101

Email: Cheeseman12437@surrey.pnn.police.uk
PCSO 13539 Stuart Wren

TeL: 101 or  M: 07720 050768
Email: stuart.wren@surrey.pnn.police.uk

USEFUL NUMBERS:
PEST CONTROL (Rats, wasps etc.)
Balcombe Pest Control	 01444 811916
BIFFA Special Collections	01883 712333
                                                     (Option 2)  
Fridges, Freezers, Furniture etc.

PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS
Meetings are held each month except August and December 

PARISH CLERK
Lucinda Charlesworth	 E-mail: parish.clerk@outwood.org	 01342 843800
			   Brightleigh House, Millers Lane, Outwood, Surrey RH1 5PZ

PARISH COUNCILLORS
Mary Baldock	  Planning & National Trust	   mary.baldock@outwood.org	 842358
Barry Gosling	  Planning & Lloyd Hall	   	    barry.gosling@     ..  01293 775216 
Jane Howard	  Chair - Footpaths & Bridleways  	   janeweston899@btinternet.com	 842456
Nick Wyer	  Vice Chair - Roads & Verges, Wells Field  nick.wyer@outwood.org	  841664
Rosie Yeldham	  Community Matters	                rosie.yeldham@outwood.org	 844642
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parish.clerk@outwood.org and you 
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Note: 315 stops (and drops off) 
anywhere in the village when hailed.  
For simplicity the times are given for 

Millers Lane.
Please make timing adjustments 

for stopping elsewhere.

OFFICE OF THE POLICE & CRIME 
COMMISSIONER FOR SURREY

OUTWOOD’S 
PUBLIC TRANSPORT

315 Cruiser Service
Times to and from Redhill, but this bus also 

goes to Dormansland via Smallfield

 Monday to Friday only
 Leaves Millers Lane		  07.48
				    10.25
				    13.50

 The 10.25 and 13.50 buses also go 
 to East Surrey Hospital via Redhill.
 Buses leave the hospital at 12.15 
 and 17.05 to return to Outwood.

 Leaves Redhill Bus Station	 09.00
				    12.25
				    17.15
	             Fridays only	 15.37

 On school days there are also 
 buses from Millers Lane at 07.45

Buses4U
 Bookings and information: 01883 732791
 Website: 	 www.buses4u.org.uk

Bus passes are valid for Tandridge District 
Council residents but not for Reigate and 

Banstead DC residents.

Information provided by 
Outwood Parish Council E&OE

COMMUNITY 
SPEEDWATCH

David Munro
Police and Crime Commissioner 
The public can contact the Office of the Police and 
Crime Commissioner in the following ways:
Telephone: 	 01483 630 200
Email:	 SurreyPCC@surrey.police.uk
Website:	 www.surrey-pcc.gov.uk

We managed one last successful 
monitoring session on Dayseys 
Hill just before the clocks went 
back and the new lockdown hit 

us.  Initially Surrey Police stopped 
Speedwatch activity but have 

subsequently reversed that call, 
providing Covid safe measures 
are taken and masks are worn.
However, I have to say that with 

the winter temperatures and 
likely weather/light conditions 

being poor for the most part now, 
it's doubtful that we will have 
anything to report for the next 

couple of months.
My thanks to the volunteers for 
remaining willing and I hope we 

can resume a full service in 2021.
To them and everyone else, have 
as good a Christmas & New Year 

as possible and 
keep safe and well.

KNOW YOUR LIMITS ...
Nigel Shaw

Outwood Horticultural Society
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Love Lloyd Hall 50/50 Club       November Results
			   1st Prize 	 Ticket no: 30    		 £72.50
			   2nd Prize 	 Ticket no: 26		  £43.50
			   3rd Prize 	 Ticket no: 33		  £29.00

For details of the 50/50 club contact Robin Kirkland - robin@boralo.com

OUTWOOD
NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH
NOVEMBER REPORT

Jo-Anne Barber
07967 157402                                                    jombarber@hotmail.com

Hi Outwood news readers.  
My name is Jo-Anne and I have recently taken over the Neighbourhood Watch from Jane Weston so this is 
only my 2nd month of updating everyone.
The main notice I have this month is a "caution" when driving on A25 from Bletchlingly to Godstone.  There 
seems to be a lot more activity from the notorious "Catapult Gang".  They are randomly shooting at passing 
cars as well has home windows.  The latest sightings are of the assailants hiding behind the trees along 
that stretch of road and then darting out to catapult using stones or whatever they can find on the ground.  
Observers have said that you can see the torch light from their phones if you look carefully.   The police are 
finding it incredibly hard to catch or identify anyone - lets hope they do so soon.  
Outwood village has been quiet - which is very pleasing to write, except for the incredibly annoying "Fly 
Tipping".  Many readers came across the incident in Wasps Green Lane where the culprits dumped a Bath, 
Asbestos, roofing and much more blocking the road to traffic and then again a week later along Brickfield 
Road numerous Tyres and Mattresses were stewn along from the Dog and Duck to the Butcher.  I feel so 
angry when I see and hear about the Fly Tipping, in fact it brings the vigilante out in me and I feel I want to 
don a Balaclava and walk the streets after dark with a Torch and Infra red camera so we can catch whoever 
is using our wonderful village as a Rubbish Bin.  I cannot see a way of stopping it all the time the council 
recycling tips such as Earlswood ask all Van/Truck owners to have a license and additionally charge on entry 
and charge everyone in a car for Plasterboard, Rubble, etc.  There is a way we can help fight back,  if you see 
any Flytipping and have your phone camera ready - take a picture and you can upload it onto an App called 
"ClearWaste"  It was created by a guy in Manchester who was "fed up with the Fly Tippers".  You don't have 
to have a photo but it does help.  All councils are on board country wide and the information goes straight 
to the council and it means they can monitor the problem Countrywide.  There is also the Tandridge Council 
website you can report the problem to.  

The page is https://www.tandridge.gov.uk/Parking-streets-and-transport/Streets/Flytipping
To round off this months update, If you do not receive the Neighbourhood Watch notices by email or popped 
into your letterbox please let me know and I will "fix it for you" but without the Balaclava!

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
of the Lloyd Hall Management Committee

will be held (probably using Zoom) on
Friday 29th January 2021 at 8.00pm

Please contact Jane Forbat (lhmc@lloydhall.org) if you wish to attend this meeting.
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THE FUTURE OF ‘THE CASTLE’ – REMINDER
Following last month’s update regarding The Castle, this is a reminder that there 
is significant interest in the village in setting up a community interest group, and 
investigating the possibility/feasibility of purchasing The Castle, and this was 
strongly confirmed from the recent online survey regarding The Castle’s future.
However, in order to progress this initiative further we need volunteers to come 
forward to form a steering group/committee – particularly if you have professional 
skills such as business management; financial management/accountancy; legal; 
hospitality; fundraising; marketing/PR/social media; authoring/writing skills. If you 
are interested in helping in any way, or would simply like an informal discussion 
about what this would entail, do please get in touch via the email below.
Please don’t be put off if you feel you don’t have any of the above specific skills., 
or don’t wish to join a formal committee at this stage. We definitely need general 
assistance, involvement and support too! We are also fully aware that everyone 
has other calls on their time and energy, so this doesn't have to be a case of a 
regular, fixed commitment, but more about doing what you can, when you can. 
While we've got a good group coming together now, this will really help to 'spread 
the load' too.
If you feel you can help in any way, do please get in touch!
Patrick Jenn
Email: pjenn36203@aol.com

VOLUNTEER TO HELP FIND THE VACCINE FOR COVID-19
Join the national effort and sign up for the NHS COVID-19 vaccine research 
registry. Be part of the fightback against the virus by volunteering to be contacted 
by researchers to take part in COVID-19 vaccine research. 
There are a number of vaccines being identified, but only large-scale studies can 
give researchers the information needed about how effective they are. 
The National Institute for Health Research (NIHR) is working with the NHS and 
aims to recruit as many people as possible onto the registry, which will allow 
people to be put in touch with the vaccine studies in the coming months. 
Researchers are looking for people from all backgrounds, ages and parts of the 
UK - including both people with or without existing health conditions - to take 
part in vaccine studies, to make sure that any vaccines developed will work for 
everyone. 
The service is available to anyone aged 18 or over, living in the UK. There is no 
obligation to join in any study, if you are contacted. But by taking part, you could 
help researchers find vaccines to protect us all more quickly - which in turn could 
help the NHS and save lives. 
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Burstow Group of St. Catherine’s Hospice
Following on from the success of the Summer bring & 

buys and the difficulty of running a stall before Christmas, 
we will be selling a selection of Christmas stationery 

in the next few weeks.
If you would like to be included in the emails outlining goods 
for sale, please send your details to Angie; 

challis668@btinternet.com
With so many fundraising events cancelled this year, we had to come up with 
alternative ways of raising funds for the hospice. 
Our virtual quiz and supper evening during lockdown last month was a great 
success with 109 quizzers taking part.  

Thank you to everyone who participated. 
We raised over £1000!

Wishing everyone a very merry Christmas and Happy New Year.
THANK YOU

I would like to thank Theo Charlesworth for helping to keep our village free of          
rubbish for the past year as part of his D of E award...
He has been out every week in all weather's...THANKYOU SO MUCH THEO...
Mary Baldock

Have the best possible
Christmas and New Year
The Outwood News Team
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Consultations Monday to Saturday 
9am - 7pm

24 hour care at our Redhill surgery  
by our own team of vets and nurses.

Gayton Veterinary Group
www.gayton.co.uk

Gayton House,  
40 Hatchlands Road,
Redhill, Surrey RH1 6AT

01737 761475

7 South Parade,  
Horley Row,
Horley, Surrey RH6 8BH

01293 771560

CHRIS ANDREWS 
GARDEN MAINTENANCE

CITY & GUILDS HORTICULTURE

GRASS CUTTING, 
HEDGE CUTTING,

TREE & SHRUB PRUNING,
BEDS & BORDERS WEEDED 
& MAINTAINED, PLANTING,

GENERAL CLEARING & TIDYING
ESTABLISHED 20 YEARS 

REFERENCES AND PHOTOS AVAILABLE

CALL CHRIS 
TEL. 01342 841583   

MOB. 07810 748852
4 WHITEWOOD COTTAGES, WHITEWOOD LANE, 

HORNE, RH9 8JR

PAUL RICHARDS 
UPHOLSTERY

All aspects of Upholstery 
and Re-Upholstery undertaken

Fabrics and Foams Available
Quality you CAN Afford

Traditional Workmanship by a Skilled Craftsman

All Upholstery Carried Out In Our Own Workshops

20 Years Experience
From Chairs to Chaise, Seats to Settees

Portfolio Available
Free Estimates and Advice

Trindles Farm, Plough Road, Smallfield, RH6 9JN

Phone/Fax: 01342 619277  
Mobile: 07949 510877

Paul.Richards.upholstery@gmail.com

100% PASTURE FED BEEF & PASTURE RAISED EGGS

EVERY SATURDAY 10AM - 2PM
FARM SHOP OPEN

WWW.BRIGHTLEIGHFARM.CO.UK
MILLERS LANE, OUTWOOD, SURREY, RH1 5PY

INFO@BRIGHTLEIGHFARM.CO.UK 07775 924 141
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Contact:
Lindsay Wood  07771 686552

Katie Wood  07400 417338
BHS Accredited Professional Coach

Services include:
Young Horse Production - Sourcing

Grooming/Yard Work - Coaching
Schooling - Show Jump Rider - Clipping

klwequestrian@gmail.com

his lor
dship

1 The High Street
Nutfield, Redhill,
Surrey RH1 4HH
crownvets.com 
t: 01737 822250

Opening times:
Monday - Friday
8.30am - 6.30pm
Saturday 
9am - 11.30am

Miss Nicola Williams
Mr Michael Taylor

Consultation by 
appointment

Veterinary Clinic Now OpenTreating  Your  Pets  Like  Royalty

100% PASTURE FED BEEF & PASTURE RAISED EGGS

EVERY SATURDAY 10AM - 2PM
FARM SHOP OPEN

WWW.BRIGHTLEIGHFARM.CO.UK
MILLERS LANE, OUTWOOD, SURREY, RH1 5PY

INFO@BRIGHTLEIGHFARM.CO.UK 07775 924 141
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ALEX JONES
One of the few remaining family-owned, truly independent funeral directors in the area

£40 M&S

Alex Jones Funeral Directors
1 East Grinstead Road 
Lingfield
RH7 6EP

01342 832534
www.alexjonesfuneraldirectors.co.uk

SUSTAINABLE OUTWOOD - UPDATE
The Rural Community Energy Fund (RCEF) funding application (mark 2) is in!

This funding (if awarded) will cover a study of approximately 15 weeks long (February-May 2021) 
looking at the feasibility of a renewable ‘heat network’, amongst other renewable energy options, 
to replace Outwood’s reliance on oil/LPG gas.  As part of this, the study will cover the technical, 
financial, governance, community engagement/benefit and business assessment elements and 
we expect to hear the funding result in the last week of January.

Understanding your opinions, ideas and concerns are of primary importance and a critical part 
of the feasibility study will be to reach out and fully engage with as many people in the village as 
possible.  
This is a vital part of the study and we really hope that residents will be happy to find out more!
Following extensive liaison with the Greater South East Energy hub, the Sustainable Outwood 
sub-committee embarked on a new tender process, sending out 7 Invitation To Tenders (ITT) to 
relevant companies. 
(The ITT is available to view at www.outwood.org – Sustainable Outwood – Documents)

The committee worked hard, interviewing relevant companies by Zoom, reading and scoring 
tenders and finally deciding on our preferred company - a ‘consortium’ of three firms, all 
experienced with this kind of project.  After being voted through by Outwood Parish Council, the 
application for £40K was put in on 5th November.  All costs of the study will be covered by the 
grant and OPC will not be liable for any expenditure.

We are very much following in the footsteps of other communities such as Swaffham Prior, 
Cambridgeshire  (www.heatingswaffhamprior.co.uk ) and will apply the learning from their project 
to our own. 

In July 2020, CBI released a report recommending the move away from domestic oil and gas 
boilers in all homes in the UK by 2035. This pushes UK policy further from its current position 
which bans oil and gas boilers in new homes.  
There is an interesting article on the topic on Swaffham Prior’s website - Aug 27th 2020 – the 
Future of Oil and Gas.

Renewable heat networks are very much the ‘norm’ in Denmark (Nearly 60% of citizens are served 
by these – having grown from 34.4% in 2005) and we will benefit from a Danish engineering firm 
involved in our study.

Outwood Parish Council and the sub-committee have the full backing of our local MP, Claire 
Coutinho, who is writing a letter of support to the Energy Hub, and has featured our project(s) on 
her facebook page (October 17th 2020 entry.) 
Our local Surrey County Councillors, Rose Thorn and Jonathan Essex are also extremely supportive. 

Find out more in the following ways: (including our funding application result at the end of January 2021)
•	 Updates on www.outwood.org  website - under ‘Sustainable Outwood’ 
•	 Monthly ‘Sustainable Outwood’ updates in the Outwood News
•	 Follow Outwood Climate Change Community on facebook 
•	 Email Fi Mellington (Co-Chair Sustainable Outwood) / Nick Wyer (OPC Vice Chair) 
	 on sustainableoutwood@outwood.org with any questions,feedback or ideas.
•	 A specific website will be set up early next year if funding is granted. 



23

ALEX JONES
One of the few remaining family-owned, truly independent funeral directors in the area

£40 M&S

Alex Jones Funeral Directors
1 East Grinstead Road 
Lingfield
RH7 6EP

01342 832534
www.alexjonesfuneraldirectors.co.uk
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WANT TO ADVERTISE IN 
OUTWOOD NEWS?
This space is just £70 p.a.

- only £7 per edition!

For more information 
and to check availability

please contact 
John Mankelow:   
01342 842764

or 
Anne Morle:

01342 843336
anne.morle@outwood.org

Building and Electrical Services

‘Which’ Approved

Extension

Domestic, Commercial and Industrial Part P compliant.

Find me on ‘Trading Standards’ and ‘Which Trusted Traders’ websites 
where reputation and reliability matters.

Contact  in Outwood 

01342 844642  -  07801 519789     chris@yeloshield.co.uk

www.yeloshield.co.uk

Contact	
  Pat	
  or	
  Adam	
  Carter
info@fusilierelectrical.co.uk

PART	
  P	
  CERTIFIED	
  	
  	
  	
  

NICEIC	
  APPROVED

www.fusilierelectrical.co.uk

01342	
  843883	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  
07711	
  478890
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Building and Electrical Services

‘Which’ Approved

Extension

Domestic, Commercial and Industrial Part P compliant.

Find me on ‘Trading Standards’ and ‘Which Trusted Traders’ websites 
where reputation and reliability matters.

Contact  in Outwood 

01342 844642  -  07801 519789     chris@yeloshield.co.uk

www.yeloshield.co.uk
NOTE:  Please submit copy either as finished artwork (a PDF of the correct size) or, 
if using WORD, in the simplest form.  Please avoid using text boxes.  

OUTWOOD NEWS COPY DATES
         ISSUE                         	        COPY DATE
	 February 2021					    15th January
	 March 2021					     12th February
	 April 2021					     19th March
	 May 2021					     16th April

Credit cards 
accepted

 PLUMBING   &   BATHROOMS
• Plumbing • Boiler • Bathroom – Installations & Maintenance
• Accessible Bathroom Adaptions • Wet Rooms • Cloakrooms

• Electrics, Plastering, Carpentry, Tiling, Decorating & General Maintenance
• Boiler Service • Landlord Gas Safety Inspections • Powerflushing

FREE ESTIMATES & ADVICE call 07850 373955 or 01737 823888
www.homewoodheating.co.uk

166988

Contact	
  Pat	
  or	
  Adam	
  Carter
info@fusilierelectrical.co.uk

PART	
  P	
  CERTIFIED	
  	
  	
  	
  

NICEIC	
  APPROVED

www.fusilierelectrical.co.uk

01342	
  843883	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  
07711	
  478890

DPC
Groundworks & Excavations

Dave Bridges
and 

Pete Dolan 

dpcgroundworks@gmail.com

Fully insured 
Private and commercial
General maintenance

Drainage and Klargesters
Utility services

Earthworks and machine hire
Concrete surfaces 

Paving
Swimming pools

Extensions
General building

07969 661014Instagram : dpcgroundworks
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PAChandyman

serv ces

Tel: 01342 843348 | 07711 939370 | www.pac-handyman.co.uk
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PAC Handyman Services is 
your local solution to everyday
building, maintenance and 
installation projects within 
the home and garden. 
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AWARD�WINNING�OUTDOOR�SPACES
�www.we-love-plants.co.uk

�01883�744�020

outwood 

Redhill | Oxted | Wimbledon | Teddington | Woking | Camberley 

harrops-hepburn.co.uk 01883 723712

It can be tricky when you are making major decisions in your 
life to know where to start. Providing legal advice is about 
understanding your perspective and exploring your concerns 
to help find the right solution for you. 

Writing, changing and 
challenging a Will

Trusts and estate admin

Buying and selling property

Divorce and relationship  
break down

FOR YOU AND 
YOUR FAMILY

Wills and power of attorney

Trusts and estate administration

Buying and selling property

Divorce and relationship breakdowns

Resolving disputes

Managing your business

FOR YOU AND YOUR 
FAMILY


